[image: image2.png]‘The Rho Chi Society




PAGE  
The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


2014-2015 Chapter Report

Date of report submission: May 11, 2015
Name of School/College: Ferris State University College of Pharmacy

Chapter name and region: Beta Mu – Region IV Mid-East

Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address:

Jacqueline Morse, Pharm.D., BCPS: jacquelinemorse@ferris.edu
Kari Vavra, Pharm.D., BCPS: karivavra@ferris.edu
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Due to a scheduling conflict, our chapter did not have a delegate at the 2015 Annual Meeting 
Date Delegate’s name was submitted to Rho Chi: N/A
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses: 

President: Michelle Stewart         
stewam10@ferris.edu
Vice President: Jaclyn Skradski  
skradsj@ferris.edu
Secretary: Hannah Beard
       
beardh@ferris.edu

Treasurer: Megan Hollerback
hollerm3@ferris.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

Anticipated election – September 2015
Number of Rho Chi student members at college: 28 (entering P4 class)
Introduction:

The Beta Mu Chapter of the Rho Chi society worked this year to continue its active involvement in the local community, following in the footsteps of previous years. This year we organized two large events for the local hospital’s hospitality house. Almost all of our members were able to donate their time to at least one of the two events. Additionally, our chapter organized two fundraisers within the College of Pharmacy to raise money that will be donated to local organizations, voted on by acting members of the Beta Mu Chapter.
Meetings: Our chapter held three formal meetings this year.  Our fourth meeting was informal and allowed the members to offer suggestions for the upcoming year and vote on which local organizations we would like to donate our raised funds to. Further communication was achieved via email and our designated Facebook page set up by elected officers and advisors.
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	10 Sept 2014
	30
	· What is Rho Chi?

· Chapter activities

· Voting in Officers
	· Dues due

· Set up communication line

	03 Dec 2014
	Unknown
	· Volunteer Events

· Fundraising

· Voting in Officers

· OrgSync Profile
	· Update member list on facebook

· Next meeting announcement

	21 Jan 2015
	21
	· Fundraising

· Volunteer Events
	· N/A

	01 May 2015
	17
	· Donating funds
	· N/A


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission?

N/A

Activities: 

History of Ongoing Activities:

· Informational meeting held in September to introduce Rho Chi and discuss induction of candidates for the upcoming year.

· The annual Rho Chi Initiation Ceremony was held on October 30, 2014 at Bistro Bella Vista restaurant where new members enjoyed dinner with a short presentation from the advisors and faculty/administration of the College of Pharmacy.

New Activities
· The Beta Mu Chapter was able to donate over ten hours of community service to the local hospital’s hospitality house (Spectrum Health – Renucci Hospitality House) this year. We bought and prepared meals for the families residing there while their family and loved ones were hospitalized at three surrounding hospitals.
· On behalf of the entire chapter, we sent six members to the College of Pharmacy’s P1-P2 campus to speak to incoming P3’s about their upcoming year as a P3 student and the transitions that will come along with moving campuses, a new curriculum, and the purpose of the Rho Chi Society.
· Carrying on a tradition started a few years ago, the chapter created a pocketbook to sell to the P3 and P4 class. The pocketbook is compact and easily fits into the front pocket of our white coats and contains information such as lab values and updated clinical guidelines.
· We also created a design for a Padfolio to sell to the P3 class and faculty. The padfolio was embossed with the College of Pharmacy’s emblem.
· Our final new activity was selling Michigan law review books at the end of the semester to P4 students preparing to take their MPJE. We sold the review books on behalf of a faculty who put on the event.
Financial/ Budgeting: 
As with previous years, our continuing goal with fundraising is to raise enough funds to function as a freestanding organization on campus, but perhaps more importantly, be able to have enough funds at the end of the academic year to donate a good portion back to the local community. Fundraising activities are detailed above under “New activities” and include the padfolio sale, clinical guidelines and lab values pocketbook, and the Michigan law review books.
Summary of funding/donations:

· Of the funds available for donation to a charitable organization, the Beta Mu Chapter voted to appropriate funds as follows:

· $500 to the Ferris Pharmacy Care Clinic (College of Pharmacy-based low-income community pharmacy for qualified, underserved patients).
· $250 to the National Kidney Foundation

· $250 to the Renucci Hospitality House

Initiation Function: 
The 2014-2015 Rho Chi – Beta Mu Chapter Initiation Ceremony was held in the fall of 2014 at Bistro Bella Vita restaurant in Grand Rapids, MI. We were successful in increasing our inductees this year, with a total of twenty-eight members being inducted. In attendance this year were the twenty-eight inductees, their family and close friends, the advisors, faculty members of the College of Pharmacy who play an integral role in the functioning of the Beta Mu Chapter, the Dean of the College of Pharmacy, and administrative personnel. Along with the advisors of the chapter, faculty and the Dean spoke to those in attendance about the history, mission, objectives, and the insignia of the Society. The speakers then took turns calling all new members by name up to the podium to receive either a Society pin or pendant of their choice as well as a certificate of membership into the Beta Mu Chapter.
Evaluation/Reflection: 
As mentioned before, The Beta Mu Chapter of Rho Chi is a small organization within the College of Pharmacy and, as such, has struggled to involve all members in community outreach events. Last year being the first successful year in achieving such a goal, the elected officers this year strived to continue on with this goal in hopes that, in the years to come, we can grow to be an impactful organization within the College of Pharmacy.

During the 2014-2015 academic year, the chapter organized an event, held on two separate days as to include as many members that were interested, where we bought supplies to make dinners for residents of a hospitality house. We cooked a meal for the residents and were able to talk to them throughout the time that we were there. Many members gave me feedback that the residents were very grateful and appreciated our service, both at the Renucci House and in our future careers as pharmacists.
My hope is that by reaching out to the community as we did and hearing the impact first hand that we are making on people’s lives, that we as Rho Chi members will continue our service to others well past our time spent within the College of Pharmacy. This year’s officers and members are excited to continue the traditions set forth before us and look forward to helping future inductees of the Beta Mu Chapter make great impacts on those around them.

Other information: N/A
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Stewart
Rho Chi President
Ferris State University
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